

Office of Human Resources

Sean Walsh, Director of Human Resources Barbara McDonough, HR Executive Assistant

40 Highland Avenue Randolph, MA 02368 (781) 961.7477 (781) 961.6294 Fax www.randolph.k12.ma.us Thomas Anderson, Superintendent of Schools Dr. Angela Burke, Assistant Superintendent Heather Geary, Director of Pupil Services & Special Education Tanya Holland, Interim Director of Finance

To: Randolph Public Schools Staff, Students, & Families

Fr: Sean Walsh, Director of Human Resources

Dt: May 8, 2018

Re: Randolph Public Schools Superintendent Search – Update

Hello RPS community! I hope you all have had an enjoyable school year. It's hard to believe it is already May! The School Committee has asked me to share the following information with you regarding the Superintendent of Schools both in the short term, next year, and beyond.

2017-18 School Year

As I am sure many of you know, our current Superintendent, Mr. Thomas Anderson, was selected to be the next Superintendent for the New Bedford Public Schools as of July 1, 2018. Superintendent Anderson's four years in Randolph has resulted in many district and school accomplishments. Most notably when in October 2017, the Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education removed the Randolph Public Schools from "underperforming" status, after a decade with that designation. Superintendent Anderson will continue to lead the district through June 30, 2018 and will be available to assure a smooth transition.

2018-19 School Year - Interim Superintendent

The School Committee has decided to hire an Interim Superintendent as of July 1, 2018. Applications are currently being accepted through a deadline of May 18, 2018. The Human Resources Department has convened a Screening Committee comprised of staff, parents, and community members, to conduct interviews during the week of May 21st. They will submit a list of semi-finalists to the School Committee, who will select up to three finalists to participate in public interviews. The successful candidate will begin July 1, 2018 (or earlier if possible to provide more time for transition).

2019-2020 School Year & Beyond – Superintendent of Schools

The School Committee will hire and work with a professional search firm that will conduct a full and comprehensive search for a permanent Superintendent of Schools. This process will begin in the Fall of 2018 and will include multiple opportunities for input and feedback from all school and town stakeholders.

For more information and updates please visit our Superintendent Search website at http://www.randolph.k12.ma.us/about/superintendent_search.

Non-Discrimination Policy

The Randolph Public Schools (RPS) do not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, gender identity, handicap, age, religion, sexual orientation or homelessness in admission to or participation in its programs and activities. RPS does not tolerate any form of discrimination, intimidation, threat, coercion and/or harassment that insults the dignity of others by interfering with their freedom to learn and work.